
From: Jill   
Sent: Friday, May 27, 2022 11:09 AM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: Item 9.1 on the May 31st Planning Committee meeting agenda 
 

Good morning clerk, and members of the Committee, 
  
I’m writing in support of gentle neighbourhood infill in many forms, but especially via 
Supplementary Dwelling Units (SDUs).  This includes the ‘housekeeping amendments’ which 
have been designed to facilitate the establishment of more SDUs and to minimize the need 
for  property owners to have to go to the Committee of Adjustment with requests for minor 
variances. A few reasons for my enthusiastic support: 
 
1. SDUs can help many people become homeowners. Having a supplementary income from an 
SDU can help pay the mortgage and provides additional security, yard sharing, and help with 
maintenance. 
 
2. SDUs can enable extended families to support each other. A 'granny flat' SDU supports the 
idea being that families can support elders on site with an additional, but separate unit.   This 
helps to provide elders with some independence and enables everyone to have their own living 
space on a family property. This also helps in terms of additional Child Care, after school care, 
and inter-generational living that provides a huge benefit to the health of our communities. 
 
3. SDUs can help increase the availability of rental units in an urban area, which is crucial when 
apartment buildings get converted to condos.    The SDU option also opens the door to enabling 
a renter to live in a neighbourhood - in a house with a yard, etc.  We need a variety of rental 
options, for a varying demographic of renters. 
  
4. SDUs support gentle density, creating a way to increase population levels in existing 
neighbourhoods but not in an extreme manner.  The increased population levels can help to 
support more neighbourhood amenities - more customers for the drug store or grocery store 
around the corner, and more people to justify increased transit frequency, etc.  It will also 
prevent the need for an urban boundary expansion, and sprawling, costly subdivisions. Keeping 
our farmland/wetlands and other natural areas will help with food security, wildlife habitat, and 
begins to address the climate crisis in a real way. 
  
Thanks for listening! 
 

Jill Tonini, 
A concerned citizen 

Dundas, On 
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